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Bishop Hicks Column 



From Fr. Tuan 
Dear Parishioners, 
 
Here is a reflection for the Solemnity of the Most Holy Trinity: 
 
We tend to think of the three members of the Holy Trinity as having three  distinct roles. God the Father is 
our Creator, God the Son is our Redeemer, and God the Holy Spirit is our  Sanctifier. But the  
distinctions are not so clear-cut in reality.  Like the wisdom of God,  personified by the author of Proverbs, 
the Spirit “was poured forth, at the first, before the earth” (8:23). John himself tells us, “In the beginning was 
the Word, and the Word was with God, and the Word was God” (1.1) Through the Son and Holy Spirit did 
not come to us until much later, God has always been Triune. What’s more, as Jesus tell his disciples, 
“Everything that the Father has is mine;… (the Holy Spirit) will take from what is mine” (John 16:15). The 
members of the Trinity give completely of themselves to each other.  This perfect generosity is a sign of the 
Triune love of God, a love that has, in turn, been given to us, “poured out into our hearts through the Holy  
Spirit” (Romans 5:5). 
 
How can you express the generosity of the Trinity in the way you treat others? 
 
Love and Prayers, 

 
 
 

 
Fr. Tuan 

BETHLEHEM ARTS 
                     JUNE 25TH AND26TH  

 

 

We will host representatives of the Catholic Christian 
Community from Jerusalem and Bethlehem in the Holy Land 
who will be displaying handcrafted olive wood religious 
figurines and articles. Due to the political conflict and 
covid19 results in the  reduction of tourism, the Catholic 
Community has come to depend more on the sale of these 
articles abroad to survive. The woodcarvings are beautiful 
and reflect faith and love for the Lord. 

Please consider purchasing a gift that will be 
remembered and cherished for yourself or someone dear to 
you. The handcrafted olive wood religious figurines and 
articles will be available for purchase after all the 
weekend Masses.  

 26th 

 
Forty-fourth Annual Wedding Anniversary Mass  
 
The Diocese of Joliet will hold its Forty-fourth                  
Annual Wedding Anniversary Mass on Sunday, 
August 28, 2022, at 2:00 p.m. at the Cathedral of 
St. Raymond in Joliet. If you are celebrating either 
your 25th or 50th anniversary this year, please                  
contact the parish office so that we may submit 
your name to the Diocese for a formal invitation. 
Those celebrating over 50 year anniversaries do 
not receive a formal invitation, but will be able to 
register to attend at a later date.  





Coming in June Monthly Fireside                           
chats with Deacon Fred  

 
 
There will be two nights each month a Teen 
Night: for 8th graders to High School Seniors, 
and a College Night.  
 
Teen Nights: all 7:30pm to 9:00pm  
Sunday, June 26, 2022  
Sunday, July 17, 2022  
Sunday, August 14, 2022  
Sunday, September 4,2022  
 
College Nights: all 8:00pm to 9:30pm  
Thursday, June 30, 2022  
Thursday, July14, 2022  
Thursday, August 4, 2022  
 
Come and join us, we 
would love to see you!!  
Deacon Fred & Joann 
Ban  

Good Morning RE Families, 
 
There is still time to sign up for Totus Tuus which begins tonight, Sunday June 12th 
for grades 7-12 and tomorrow, Monday June 13th for grades 1-6. Representatives 
from Totus Tuus will be available after each Mass this weekend as will I, if you have 
any questions.  
 
I am still diligently working on the RE schedule for next year along with the registra-
tion forms. They will both be out shortly.  
 
Our "Fireside Chats with the Deacon" will begin on June 26th 
for all High School Teens and June 30th for our College Age 
parishioners. Please see the bulletin page for more details. 
 
Peace and Blessings, 
 
 Deacon Fred Ban 
Director of Faith Formation 

Religious Education 

REGISTER NOW FOR THE                                                            
2022 JDCCS ROS-A-REE CAMPOUT  

 
Registration is now open for the                                               

2022 Joliet Diocese Catholic Committee on 
Scouting  Ros-a-Ree campout! The campout re-
treat is open to all Catholic scouts and will take 

place August 6-7 at Corpus Christi Parish in Carol 
Stream. The theme is "My Saints Academia" and 
how we can become superheros of our faith and 

bring our unique and special gifts to the service of 
Christ. Spaces are limited so hurry to receive the 

early bird discount by July 11!  

 



 

St. Mary’s Annual Golf Outing 

Monday, September 12, 2022 
The Creek, Morris Illinois 

Shot Gun Start Noon 
Foursome- Best Ball 

 
Registration Forms will be available in     

upcoming bulletins . Spots fill quickly so 
register early.  

 
If you are unable to golf you can still join 
us for dinner and raffles, 50/50, split the 

pot and live  and silent auctions. 

“The Old Man and the Sea"  
 
Our June selection is "The Old Man and the Sea" by Ernest Hemingway.  
This novella is the story of an old Cuban fisherman and his battle with a giant 
marlin, far out in the Gulf Stream.  It is a timeless classic of how perseverance 
and dignity can help one battle through the struggles in life. Copies of the 
book are available at the Minooka Public Library.  
 
Please plan on joining us in our discussion on Tuesday, June 21, 2022 at 2:30 
p.m.  Weather permitting, we will meet outside at the parish center, Bring 
your own lawn chairs.  Watch for future emails concerning the location, if 
the weather is questionable. All are welcome!  
 
Questions? Please call Mary at 815-467-9577  

 

St. Mary’s Book Club 



Question of the Week 

One of our students in RE asks 
 "Why they keep the Eucharist in the tabernacle. What is the  tabernacle?" 
 
Answer: 
The tabernacle is a liturgical furnishing used to house the Eucharist outside of Mass. This 
provides a location where the Eucharist can be kept for the adoration of the faithful and for 
later use (e.g., distribution to the sick). 
 
It also helps prevent the profanation of the Eucharist. Thus the law requires, “The taber-
nacle in which the Eucharist is regularly reserved is to be immovable, made of solid or 
opaque material, and locked so that the danger of profanation may be entirely                      
avoided” (CIC 938 §3). 
The word tabernacle means “dwelling place.” Any place someone dwells is a tabernacle. The term is also sometimes 
used for a temporary dwelling place. Thus the tent-like sanctuary that the Jews used before the Temple was built 
was called the Tabernacle, because God dwelt there. Similarly, for the feast of Sukkot the Hebrews erected temporary 
shelters to live in for the festival, which is often called “the feast of tabernacles” or “the feast of booths” as a result. 
 
The tabernacle in Church is so named because it is a place where Christ dwells in the Eucharist. 

Our Saint this week is St Barnabas, 
Apostle 

 
Catholics celebrate the memory of St. Barnabas on June 11. The 
apostle and missionary was among Christ's earliest followers 
and was responsible for welcoming St. Paul into the Church. 
Though not one of the 12 apostles chosen by the Lord, Jesus, he 
is traditionally regarded as one of the 72 disciples of Christ and 
most respected man in the first century Church after the                             
Apostles themselves. 
 
St. Barnabas was born to wealthy Jewish parents on the Greek-
speaking island of Cyprus, probably around the time of Christ's 
own birth. Traditional accounts hold that his parents sent him to 
study in Jerusalem, where he studied at the school of Gamaliel 
(who also taught St. Paul). Later on, when Christ's public                  
ministry began, Barnabas may have been among those who 
heard him preach in person. At some point, either during 
Christ's ministry or after his death and resurrection, Barnabas 
decided to commit himself in the most radical way to the teach-
ings he had received. He sold the large estate he had inherited, 
contributed the proceeds entirely to the Church, and joined 
Christ's other apostles in holding all of their possessions in   
common. Saul of Tarsus, the future St. Paul, approached              
Barnabas after the miraculous events surrounding his                              
conversion, and was first introduced to St. Peter through him. 
About five years later, Barnabas and Paul spent a year in                     
Antioch, building up the Church community whose members 
were the first to go by the name of 
“Christians.” Both Paul and                  
Barnabas received a calling from 
God to become the “Apostles of 
the Gentiles,” although the title is 
more often associated with St. 
Paul. The reference to the                
“laying-on of hands” in Acts, 
chapter 13, suggests that Paul and 
Barnabas may have been                           
consecrated as bishops on this 
occasion. 

 

And the winners are……. 

$100 - Brian and Michelle Klimchak 
$50 - Katelyn Latta 

$25 - Denise Tonarelli 
$25 - Dennis Furto 



Volunteer Schedules 

 Eucharistic  
Minister 

Lector Altar  
Server 

June  18 
5:00pm 

Roy Sabuco Carolyn Healy Brooklyn Lehner 

June  19 
7:30am 

Carol Fremarek Terry Danek Xander Esquivel 

June  19 
9:00am 

Alice Mayr Chris Gregory Keighera Fleming 

June 19 
11:00am 

Jane Spray 

Kathy Williamson 

Kelly Klepec Sarah Folsom 

 Eucharistic  
Minister 

Lector Altar  
Server 

June  25 
5:00pm 

Mike                          
Healy 

Kathy                    
Sabuco 

Jada                           
Akroush 

June  26 
7:30am 

Nita                          
Caruso 

Ric                                
Offerman 

Kevin                               
Looney 

June  26 
9:00am 
 

 Mike                         
Schram 

Brookly                  
Lehner 

June  26 
11:00am 

Jane Spray 

Kathy O’Hagan 

Cathy                         
Fouts 

Megan                     
Weinstock 

Welcome to St. Mary’s Church! 
Would you like to become a Registered Parishioner? 

 
     We are so blessed to have you with us today and every day! 
Our liturgies are made  better by your  presence and  participa-
tion. We hope that you find the experience  here  at St. Mary’s to  
be a warm and inspiring experience of the Eucharist and  the 
faith  that we                     profess.       
  
    If you are not registered and would like to be, please fill out 
the form below and mail it to the Parish office at St. Mary’s, 
P.O. Box 456, Minooka IL 60447. 
 
Name:_____________________________________________ 
 
 
Address_____________________________________________ 
 
 
City________________________________________________ 
 
 
Phone:______________________________________________ 
 
Email:______________________________________________ 
 
( ) New Parishioner                           ( ) New Email 
 
( ) New Address                                ( ) New Phone Number 
 
 

    Spiritual Adoption 

 
We are again this year 
in search of volunteers 
interested in caring for 

and tending to our                
Garden as it comes to 

life with all of the   
beautiful flowers.  If                 
interested in helping 

please call  Kathy 
O’Hagan at                                 

815-467-4228. 

 



MaSS anD Prayer intentionS 

   DATE   TIME        MASS INTENTION          FROM  

 Special Intentions 
 
Sara Lovell 
 
Elaine Troutman 
 
Wren Wagoner 
 
Sue Burich 
 
Jerry Davidson 

This week candles were lit for : 
 

· Gloria Ziebler 
· Police & Firefighters 
· An end  to  the Corona Virus 
· Sanctity of Life from Conception until  Natural Death 
 

If you would like a candle lit outside for a                
special intention, please call the Parish Office at 
815-467-2233. 

 
 

Denise Tonarelli 
 
Kimberly Gaydula 
 
Dylan Pickett 
 
Paul Thien Phu 
 
Deidra Hogan 
 
Lonnie Barutello 
 

Parish Sick List 

** The Rosary is Prayed every  weekday morning at  8:00am** 
 
  
Saturday, June 11 5:00pm    Lorraine Davidson  Joe & Carol Schmitz 
       Living & Deceased Members   
       Of the Golubiak Family   
Sunday, June 12 7:30am    Fr. Jim Lennon 
   9:00am    Parishioners 
       Sanctity of Life 
       Carol J. (Naal) Horvat  Kathleen Pinky Ward 
   11:00am   Larry Nelson   Cheryl Nelson and Family 
Monday, June 13  8:30am   Al and Margaret Graver   
Tuesday, June 14  8:30am                                       Walter & Mary Lou Friant The Family 
Wednesday, June 15  8:30am    Communion Service 
Thursday, June 16  8:30am   Communion Service   
Friday, June 17   8:30am   Nash Family   Friends 
Saturday, June 18  5:00pm   Lea Anne Abate   Kinsella Family 
       Ken Kinsella   Cheryl Nelson & Family 
       Helen Mackay   Mr & Mrs. Robert Williams 
Sunday, June 19 7:30am    Raymond Tierney  The Family 
            9:00am              Jerry & Lorraine Carrington         Mark & Cindi Carrington 
                  Jerry Hannon           The Family 
                  John Gaydula   Sharon Gaydula 
                  Sanctity of Life 
   11:00am              David Fiore   Patricia Fiore 
                  Clementine Jimenez  Maria Atilano 

Lorenzo Benitez 
 
Marlena Benitez 
 
Gerald Boucher  
  
Gerry Loucks  
 
Mary Mogensen 
 
Judy Stafford 

 If you would like to add a name to our prayer 
list, please email 

st.marysminooka@sbcglobal.net or                                
call the parish office at  815-467-2233. 



StaFF MaSSeS 

St. Mary’S CoMMiSSionS 

Fr. Tuan Van Nguyen- Pastor                                                                       
815-467-2233 ext.106 
stmarysminooka@sbcglobal.net 
 
Deacon Fred Ban- Director of RE                                                                
815-467-2769, deaconfredstmarydre@yahoo.com  
 
Kathy O’Hagan- Pastoral Associate                                                    
815-467-4228 stmary3@sbcglobal.net 
 
Mary Blatti- Office Manager/Bulletin Editor                                        
815-467-2233 ex100,stmarysminooka@sbcglobal.net 
 
Mary Mogensen - Bookkeeper/ 
Foundation for Faith  
815-467-2233 ext. 101, stmarysbusiness@gmail.com 
 
Kaleigh Mattson- Director of Music/Website/Social 
Media Coordinator 815-467-2233 ext 109 
Kaleigh.stmarysmusic@gmail.com 

Weekend Masses-      Saturday- 5:00pm 
                  Sunday- 7:30am, 9am Livestream         
                   and 11am 
Weekday Masses        Mon, Tues, Thurs, Fri-  8:30am 
Communion Service-  Wed- 8:30am 
Confession-                   Saturday’s  4pm-4:45pm  
                                  in the Church             
Anointing of the Sick   Fr. Tuan is available for                                                 
     personal anointing at home, 
      nursing home, hospice etc. 
     please call the rectory                            
                    815-467-2233. 

 Administration-  
John Jun 
Drjohnedd@aol.com 

Education-                                                            
Mary Kimble 
mtk2553@aol.com 

Prayer Squares Group-                                        
Peg Francisco 
stmarysminooka@sbcglobal.net 

Adult Choir/Children Choir-                           
Kaleigh Mattson 
Kaleigh.stmarysmusic@gmail.com 

Eucharistic Ministers-                                             
Fr. Tuan 
stmarysminooka@sbcglobal.net 

Prayer Tree-                                                         
Peg Francisco 
stmarysminooka@sbcglobal.net 

Bible Study-  
Cathy Fouts 
cathyfouts@comcast.net 

Finance Committee-                                           
Dan Friant 
daf1852@gmail.com 

Protecting God’s Children                                        
-Deacon Fred Ban 
Deaconfredstmarydre@yahoo.com 

Building and Grounds-                            
Dave Clark 
chiefengin@sbcglobal.net 

Fishers of Men-                                                 
Kevin Pullara 
kevinapullara@gmail.com 

Quilters-                                                          
Carole Fremarek 
cfremarek@sbcglobal.net 

Children’s Liturgy-                                                      
Karen Resar 
karenresar@yahoo.com 

Funeral Luncheon-                                           
Anne Schrishuhn 
ponzovista@gmail.com 

Worship Commission- 
Chris Gregory 
cslkgreg@msm.com 

Children's Mass Coordinator-                       
Katrinka Kochanek 
KKochanek@divfin.com 

Greeters-                                                                  
Fr. Tuan 
stmarysminooka@sbcglobal.net 

Religious Education- Deacon Fred Ban 
deaconfredstmarydre@yahoo.com 

Christmas Giving Tree-                                      
Kathy Williamson 
 

Knights of Columbus-                                                        
Brian Flanigan 
briankflanigan@yahoo.com 

Welcoming Committee-                                
Doris Boehm 
wdboehm@att.net 

Council of Catholic Women-                                 
Jeanne Rapp 
Jeanchuck73@gmail.com 

Lectors-                                                                
Kathy O’Hagan 
stmary3@sbcglobal.net 

Daybreak Shelter  
Debbie Bols 
815-210-8351 

ContaCt inForMation 

Parish Council-                                          
Anne Schrishuhn 
ponzovista@gmail.com 

Youth Ministry-                                        
Joanne Ban 
joban4smym@yahoo.com 

ProLife-                                                        
Kathy Glover 
(815)467-2233 

 

 

 

 

 

RCIA-                                                                   
Deacon Fred Ban/ Kate Ross 
deaconfredstmarydre@yahoo.com  

Religious Education -                                   
Deacon Fred Ban 
deaconfredstmarydre@yahoo.com 

 

815 941-4419.  

 

815-277-6363  

Parish Rectory  Office- Mon-Thurs-8am-4pm 
   Fri- 8am-12pm 
Rectory Phone-    815-467-2233 
 
Website-   www.stmarysminooka.com 
Fax-   815-467-1760 



 

Thank you for your financial support to St. Mary’s  
 Thank you so much for your                                     

financial support to St. Mary’s.                                            
It’s people like you that 
have made this Parish                                         

what it is today!  
 

 

Thank you for your financial support to the good    Pledge Report: 6/05/2022 
                works of our Diocese.     Parish Goal:           $44,600.00 

Amount Pledged:  $46,145.00  
Balance Due:          $  7,732.00 

Please continue to make your 2022 pledge payments. Once we have reached our goal in paid 
pledges, 70% of the additional funds received will be returned to the parish for our use. 

$11,709.00  $2,928.25 $14,637.25 
 

$772.00   $120.00      $892.00 
 
 

$495.00                  $88.00                $583.00 
 

$273.00                           $348.00       $621.00 
 

$420,252.53 
 
$404,705.76 

June 4/5, 2022 
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